Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

November 2, 2016
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

Launch Opening Celebrations for M-46 and Davis Park
Joe Toth reported that several loose ends remain to bring the M-46 site to full completion.  There is some minor erosion on the pathway to the river and a few ammenities he would like to see added.  We will plan a spring/early summer press release and photo op.
No report on Davis Park, but Bill Wheeler indicated last meeting that a spring event would be held. 

Hoffman Park Launch

Bill Wheeler previously reported that the launch/park design is complete.  The DEQ permit application process and construction bidding will be underway this winter.  Target completion date is July, 2017.

Vassar Launch

Brian Chapman reported that DEQ permit is complete.  Construction bids will go out late winter and the project completed next summer.  An official park/ launch name is to be determined.
Additional Upper Cass River Launch Sites
Dennis McCabe reported that Cass City is interested in exploring the construction of a kayak launch near their Waste Water Treatment Plant and has contacted Spicer Engineering for initial input

Dennis also reported that a potential site near the Kappan Tree Service property may make a logical site for an intermediate access point between Cass City and Caro.  Dennis and Gene Suuppi will continue to stay in contact with Mr. Kappan who seemed interested in supporting this idea.
2017 Cass River Clean Up

Dennis McCabe reported that Cass City is definitely interested in hosting the 2017 event and the Waste Water Treatment Plant property would be a good location for the start and end point.  We will plan on that proposal and Dennis and Gene will organize it.
It was also mentioned that there is a need for a clean up in Vassar across from the City Office property.  Brian Chapman and John Hoornstra will discuss further.
NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Brian Chapman reported on this new initiative.  The Cass River Greenway, in partnership with several area organizations, have applied to the National Park Service (NPS) for assistance in developing a plan to qualify and apply for National Water Trail Designation status.  Our request has been approved and Barbara Nelson-Jameson from the National Parks Service will be working with us.  There are specific criteria that must be met to qualify for national designation, and we believe working on these will benefit not only our area residents, but also provide significant benefits to our communities from increased tourism. 
A subcommittee has been formed that include representatives from Bridgeport, Frankenmuth and Vassar.  Brian Chapman and Bill Zehnder are co-chairs for this project.  An organizational meeting was held in October and an initial work list developed.  A communication network is being develped to keep regional stakeholders informed (in addition to information provided at our regular CRG meetings).
Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2016
Jim Hergott reported that approximately 800 feet of streambank in the Bridgeport area has been completed.  There are also plans to stabilize 600 feet in Frankenmuth Township and 200 feet in Indianfields Township yet this year.  Jim estimates there will be remaining funding to complete 400 to 500 feet in 2017.  He also plans to apply for more funding over the winter months.

319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Managment
Jim Hergott reported that a kick off meeting will be held with the Tuscola Conservation District, who will lead this project, is scheduled for November 10.  UM Flint is also an important partner in this project.  Jim remined the group of the project scope and intent.  He will provide detailed feedback as the project progresses.

Tire Disposal Authorization Letters

Bob Zeilinger updated the group regarding Tuscola County Commission support for us disposing of tires, free of charge, that are picked out of the river.  Letters were distributed.

I-69 Thumb Region Tourism

Jim McClosky reported on a meeting of EDC leaders representing a 7 county region in the thumb area.  The focus is promotion of agriculture and trail (water, land, and birding) tourism.  The Cass River is one of 6 rivers included in the discussion.  Jim will keep us updated of future events.

Saginaw Bay CISMA

Emily updated the group on the Saginaw Bay Cooperative Invasive Species Management Area activities.  She handed out a flier on their upcoming workshops “Invasive Species Identification, Treatment Tips, Reporting and Decontamination”.
There is a workshop scheduled for December 8, 2016 from 10 am – noon at the Saginaw Valley Research and Extention Center, 3775 S. Reese Road, Frankenmuth, Mi 48734.

Cost is $10 and you can register at saginawcd@gmail.com.

Other workshops are scheduled for Dec 12 and Dec 15 in Mt. Pleasant and Burton.

WaterTrail Summit

Jim Hergott that WIN and Saginaw Bay RC&D will be sponsoring a regional WaterTrail Summit sometime in the March 2017 timeframe.  The intent of the summit is networking and providing educational sessions.  More to come on this.

2017 10-Year Anniversary

Bob Zeilinger reminded the group that 2017 will be the 10 year anniversary of the Cass River Greenway.  It would be appropriate to have some type of multi community celebration, especially considering our Lower Cass River WaterTrail access launches will be complete.  The group was asked to think about this and we will keep it on the agenda.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, February 8, 2017  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
November 3, 2016
